Horsefly District Board of Trade

P.O. Box 83, Horsefly, BC VOL 1L0 Phone: 250-620-3440 Fax: 620-3454

E-mail: land@horseflyrealty.ca

October 17, 2008

Honourable Gordon Hogg Minister of State for Mining PO Box 9070 Stn Prov Govt Victoria, BC V8W 9E2

Dear Sir,

Re: Placer Mine Reserve

At a mining meeting in Likely the Horsefly District Board of Trade discussed the Placer Mine Reserve on the Horsefly River. An executive decision was made to support the removal of the Placer Mining Reserve. We feel this would benefit the community of Horsefly.

I appreciate the opportunity to meet with the Minister and discuss this important issue.

Yours truly, Excl amorbot

Cecil Morhart

President, Horsefly District Board of Trade

MINISTER OF STATE FOR MINING
RECEIVED

NOV 0 6 2008